## Letter to President Harry Truman from Eleanor Roosevelt

Poled of

Mrs. Franklin D. Roosevelt The Park Sheraton Hotel 202 Fifty Sixth Street West New York 19, N. Y.

> Hyde Park, N.Y. January 2, 1953

Dear Mr. President:

I had thought that because my work was finished as a delegate to the General Assembly of the United Nations, and as I was only appointed for this session, that you would not require a special resignation. I find that as there is to be an adjourned session we must all write you formal letters of resignation, so this is to resign as a delegate to the General Assembly which is still in session.

Very sincerely yours,

Manor Troscult.

Accession Number

64-770

## **Description**

Photograph of a letter to President Harry Truman from former First Lady Eleanor Roosevelt, resigning as a delegate to the General Assembly of the United Nations.

Date(s)

January 2, 1953 8x10 inches (21x26 cm) Black & White Rights

Public Domain - This item is in the public domain and can be used freely without further permission.

Note: If you use this image, rights assessment and attribution are your responsibility.

## **Credit:**

Harry S. Truman Library

Harry S. Truman Library & Museum.

Attention media: Please make note of this item's accession number. Print out this page and retain it for your permissions records before downloading this image file for possible publication. Library staff cannot sign permissions forms or provide additional paperwork. The Library charges no usage fees for downloaded images.